



Reflections on a Visit 
Site Visit Summer 2012
By: Sruthi Ramakrishnan and Swathi Ramakrishnan, project stewards for Shastri School

Though we were unable to make a trip to see the school and the children this year, we had some family members visit the school and provide us with an annual update. We arranged the site visit with Mr. Chandrasekhar, the school principal, and Mrs. Vijaykumari, the assistant principal.   
There are currently 105 students in the school, of which 52 are orphans.  Many children come from broken homes, some left in the school by relatives, others abandoned by their parents.   
The classrooms are bare except for a couple of rows of desks and a large blackboard.  Students are grouped according to their abilities rather than their age, which varies from 4 to 21 years.  This past year, there were three 21-year-old students who took and passed the 10th standard board exam. In addition, 5 of the children have graduated and moved on to work assignments in the local community. Before graduation, the school arranges for programs where the children can attend workshops and undergo ITI vocational training to prepare them for work.  
All the 11 teachers are qualified to teach the hearing impaired.  They are certified, having a diploma in deaf education and have been recognized by the Karnataka Institute of Speech and Hearing.   In addition to these teachers, there is a cook, an art and dance teacher, and a physical education teacher.  The teachers are paid around 6,000 rupees per month, and sometimes it is difficult to keep them on a permanent bases in the school as they leave when better paying jobs become available.  
Several dedicated teachers in the school have even been recognized by various organizations, such as The International Rotary Club of Bangalore.  This past spring all of the teachers attended a couple of workshops.  One was conducted by the Institute of Speech and Hearing at Lingarajapur.  Teachers observed and learned new methods to educate hearing impaired children.  The Karnataka Handicapped and Hearing Impaired Institute also conducted workshops and training sessions for the teachers.
Throughout this year, the school has planned special activities for the children. These include celebrating Independence Day, Teachers Day, Children’s Day, and Disabled Day.  The students are sometimes taken to local schools to celebrate with other children.  The main festivals that were celebrated this year were Diwali and Ganesh Chaturti.  During these holidays, the teachers arrange arts and craft activities and many of the children perform on stage presenting skits and dance recitals.  
Communication with the school is still an area for improvement.  The school now has internet access but no email set up as yet.  Once email is set up within the year and the faculty becomes more used to regular communication with it, it will be easier to be informed about the children’s progress and updates on the school.  
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